
  

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  

 
 
 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 Church Family News          

February 2022 
St. Luke's Church, St Luke's Road T. Wells TN4 9JH    www.stlukestw.co.uk 

View from the Vicarage 

 

 Dear Friends 
I am writing this in mid-January and winter is here- 

frosty mornings, cold crisp days, skies alternate grey 
and blue. I am amazed to see primroses and 

snowdrops blooming in the garden and my friendly 

robin chirping happily as I put out more bird food. It is 

heartening to experience lighter evenings and the 
feeling that spring is just around the corner and the 

dark difficult days are passing. 
 

In church life my thoughts turn to Lent. Lent is a time 

of preparation as we look forward to Easter and is often 

a time when people ‘give things up’, often chocolate, 

cakes or alcohol but sometimes something different like 
watching television. The idea of giving something up 

for Lent comes from the Christian tradition of Lent 

being a time of fasting as we remember Jesus fasting 

in the wilderness for 40 days. We generally think of 
Lent as 40 days, but the period from Ash Wednesday to 

Holy Saturday (the day before Easter Sunday, 

sometimes known as Easter Eve) is actually 46 days. 

This is because there are 6 Sundays during that period 

and in the early Church it was felt to be completely 
inappropriate to fast on a Sunday. This means that if 

you are giving up something for Lent, you get a break 

each Sunday as the Sundays between Ash Wednesday 

and Easter Sunday are not really part of Lent! Enjoy! 
 

But I don’t really want to think about giving things up 

for Lent, although if you decide to do this you have my 

admiration and best wishes!  I wanted to suggest that 
you think about doing something positive in Lent. I 

would encourage you to read our Lent book –‘Lent in 

Plain Sight- a devotion through ten objects’, by Jill 

Duffield, priced £8.99 . Or you could decide to read the 

Bible on a daily basis through Lent – start reading 
through Mark or Luke or the Psalms. Or you might 

decide to make a point of contacting friends you 

haven’t spoken to for a while. Taking this on in a 

thoughtful way could make a huge difference to folks 
who are lonely. 

Or you could decide to buy Fairtrade goods during Lent. 

Fairtrade products are increasingly available in 

supermarkets- Fairtrade tea, coffee and sugar, flowers, 
cookies or chocolate.  Using Fairtrade products changes 

people’s lives and makes a statement about working 

towards a more just society. 

 
Whatever you decide to do or not do during Lent, I 

hope it is a useful time for you as you think about your 

relationship with God and prepare for Easter. 

 

God Bless, Caroline 

 

There is Holy Communion at 11am on 

Wednesday mornings  

(not on 16th February) 

 

 

On Fridays between 2pm and 3pm the 

church is open for Private Prayer 

(not on 25th February} 

Mondays  3.30pm to 4.30pm  

for school years 7, 8 & 9 

FOOD, FRIENDSHIP and FUN 

4pm to 5.15pm in the Church Hall  

 

    
          Sunday 6th Feb- 4th before Lent   
              10am  Parish Communion 

  
    

Sunday  13th Feb- 3rd before Lent 
10am   Morning Worship 

  
 

Sunday 20th Feb- 2nd before Lent 
10am Parish Communion 

 
Explorers young peoples group meet in the 

Church hall during the service. 
 

Sunday 27th Feb 
Sunday next before Lent 

10am   ATW Family Service 
 

   Sundays in February 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Vicar 
Revd. Caroline Glass 
01892521374 and 07910066837 
Church Wardens 
Andrew Wenham -01892 522177 & 07765256536 
Sue Pearch 01892 538485 

Licenced Lay Minister – Jo Wheeler 
Reader with PTO – Gerry Wenham 
PCC  Treasurer – John Burton 
PCC Secretary – Amanda Heffer 

PCC Members  2021-2022 
Jo Wheeler, Gerry Wenham, , Kate Waugh, Mark 
Ibbotson, Jackie Turner, Andrew Chambers, , Sara 
Porter, Louise Morris, Claire Witz and Chris Taylor 
 

Parish Administrator – Christine Stevens 
Email:  parish.admin@stlukestw.co.uk  
Tel. 07964152140 - please call or text between 11am 
and 6pm weekdays   
 

 
 

Recommended reading for Lent 

 £8.99,  Kindle price £8.00 

 

 

  
 

WAYS TO GIVE for the work of St Luke’s 

 There is a plate available for cash donations. 

• If you would like to give by bank transfer, the bank 

details are as follows: 

Account No:  01395516      

Account Name: PCC St Luke’s  Sort code:  30-98-77      

  Reference- Your name                   

If you are a UK taxpayer and would like to 

gift aid your offering, please complete the details on 

the gift aid form at the table at the back and give it to 

one of the church wardens. Thank you for your 

generosity.  

 

Looking forward,  

Future  Dates  for the diary; 

Ash Wednesday is on 2nd March and there 
will be Communion Services (with Ashes) at 

11am and 7:30pm 
 
The Lent course starts on 7th March and will 

be held on Monday evenings and Friday 
afternoons. Look out for more details on the 
pew sheet nearer the time 
 

 World Day of Prayer on 4th 
March 2022 will take place at 
St Luke's Church, Tunbridge 
Wells TN4 9JH, at 10.30 am. 

The theme this year is 'I know 
the plans I have for you' and 
the focus is England, Wales 
and Northern Ireland - our 

home nations.  
Everyone is very welcome. 

 

The March newsletter deadline is  Sunday 20th Feb 2021, items for inclusion please email: parish.admin@stlukestw.co.uk. 
For St Luke’s newsletter queries phone the Parish Office tel  07964152140 
 

Both the Church Family News Sheet and the weekly Pew Sheet can 
be found on the church web site www.stlukestw.co.uk 

 

 Whoõs Who 

Church Cleaning 
 Our monthly clean of the church is the 

1st Saturday of each month (Feb 5th). 
Please come along to help give the 
church a thorough clean. There is a list 

of dates at the back of church for you to 
add your name if you can help.  
 

 

MOSIAC Resource Centre  

Tunbridge Wells Churches serve a 

lunchtime meal for those in need from 
the Mosaic Resource Centre, 46 Quarry 

Road, Tunbridge Wells, TN1 2EZ. This is 

open from 12.30pm to 1.30pm, Monday 

to Thursday and most of the food that is 

served is given as donations. A £1 

contribution is requested; 

mailto:parish.admin@stlukestw.co.uk
mailto:parish.admin@stlukestw.co.uk

